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DATE:  October 6, 2014 
TO:  Prospective Engineering Consultants 
FROM: Franklin Park Engineering Department 
SUBJECT: Reuter’s Subdivision Clarifications 
 
Below are the questions we received regarding the Reuter’s Subdivision RFQ and our 
responses to those questions.   
 
Question 1:   The schedule indicates a NTP of November 7th.  Is there a desired completion 

date? Is the Village hoping to complete any of this work next summer? 
 

Answer:  The Village does not have a specific completion date in mind.  The 
Village would like to construct the improvements in 2016; therefore, the 
feasibility study and final engineering will need to be complete prior to the start 
of the 2016 construction season. 

 
Question 2:   Does the Village have a budget number for the feasibility study? 
 

Answer 2:  The Village does not have a budget number for the feasibility study.   
 
Question 3:  Has the Village received proposals for this project previously?  
 

Answer 3:  The Village received an earlier proposal for this project. Due to the 
scope of the project, the Village decided to seek a request for qualifications. 

 
Question 4:  Which firms received the RFQ? 

 
Answer 4:  The Village sent the RFQ to all firms with which it has an established 
relationship and firms that have submitted statements of qualifications to the 
Village.  The Village also posted the RFQ on the village website and placed a legal 
notice in the Chicago Sun Times. 

 
Question 5:  Why did the Village choose to go for an RFQ for this project? 
 

Answer 5:  The Village is requesting an RFQ for this project in order to evaluate 
the most qualified firm to provide services for the project. 

 
Question 6:  Can we use XP SWMM in lieu of EPA SWMM 

 
Answer 6:  The Village does not have XP SWMM; therefore we request EPA 
SWMM is used. 


